
SCOLDING RAFA

Rafa comes in for his usual noon visit. He cheerfully greets 
Olivia.

RAFA
Hi Tia! Beautiful day today.

OLIVIA
Did you tell that man I liked Almond 
Roccas?

RAFA
Oh, he found some. I wasn’t sure if 
he could.

OLIVIA
“Found some”? Oh my God, where did he 
find them? In some dumpster?

RAFA
No, Tia, people don’t throw Almond 
Roccas into dumpsters.

OLIVIA
You know he’s homeless. Where else 
would he find them? You told him I 
like Almond Roccas?

RAFA
He wanted to do something nice for 
you. To make up.

OLIVIA
This man is my nemesis, and you are 
telling him my secrets?

RAFA
Tia, “nemesis”? He’s just some poor 
homeless guy.

OLIVIA
No, he’s not some poor homeless guy. 
Homeless yes, but he’s aggressive. He 
told me I was a sexy librarian.

RAFA
chuckles( )

Tia, he’s not what I would call 
refined, but he’s not a bad guy. 
Maybe he meant that as a compliment.



OLIVIA
Ha! Now you’re on his side?

RAFA
Tia, there’s no sides.

OLIVIA
I brought you here as a security 
guard. Do your job.

RAFA
The job of a security guard is to 
keep the peace, not throw people in 
jail.

OLIVIA
Well maybe I hired the wrong security 
guard then.

RAFA
You didn’t hire me, Tia. You took me 
off my lunch hour at my regular job. 
If it weren’t for Hassan I’d go back 
to my job hungry.

OLIVIA
I don’t like him here. Can’t you make 
him go away?

RAFA
Ay, Tia. I’m going to see what Hassan 
brought for lunch today.

OLIVIA
You stay away from that man.

RAFA
Hassan?

OLIVIA
No, Hassan is okay. That homeless 
man.

RAFA
His name is Richard.

OLIVIA
Do not become his friend. You are my 
nephew, not his friend.

Rafa shakes his head and walks away.
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